     NLAF Prisoners Forum

     Report to NLAF – November 2012
The NLAF Prisoners Forum met on 15 November 2012.  At that meeting, items on the agenda included: 
· Support for Aboriginal prisoners 

· The Aboriginal Legal Service NSW/ ACT (ALS) delivered a presentation about the services of the ALS Prisoner Throughcare Unit.
· Legal Aid NSW discussed the draft Reconciliation Action Plan (RAP) and invited comments and feedback on the RAP.

· Forum members discussed the ALS report titled 'Drive while disqualified, sentencing in the Dubbo region of NSW 2006 – 2012'.

· Lawyer /client communication initiatives 

· Corrective Services NSW (CSNSW) are working towards having notifications of lockdowns in correctional centres publically available on the CSNSW website by the end of the year.  
· The issue of inmate access to telephones in legal visits areas in currently being addressed.  
· The Video Conferencing Scheduling System (VCSS) is an online database that is designed to streamline the use of the video conferencing facilities.  It will also be used for booking web-conferencing and telephone conferencing.  Training on use of the VCSS will take place from the beginning of next year.

· A pilot program involving the NSW Department of Attorney General and Justice, Legal Aid, CSNSW, Juvenile Justice and Police is being developed.  The project relates to court processes, the way in which inmates attend court and meet with solicitors before and after court and movement of inmates.  The issue of making inmate briefs available to them through e-readers is one of the issues for consideration. 
· Legal information and literacy program for inmates – Wirringa Baiya, Hawkesbury Nepean Legal Centre, PIAC and WLS NSW have been successful in their application to the Legal Aid NSW Community Legal Centre Partnerships Program.  CSNSW has appointed a teacher dedicated to the project.  Project partners are now working to develop the curriculum for the 11 week program. 
· The operation of the Work and Development Orders (WDO) Scheme in correctional centres - CSNSW is an approved organisation under the WDO scheme. CSNSW is working toward rolling out participation in the WDO scheme to all correctional centres by the end of the year.
· Telephone assessment of prisoners for drug and alcohol (D&A) rehabilitation programs – Forum members noted the ongoing issue of lack of access to D&A assessments. 
· Legal assistance to inmates with visa cancellation matters - A grant of legal aid is available to inmates who have had their visa cancelled and wish to appeal the decision to the Administrative Appeals Tribunal.  CLCs provide advice to inmates in receipt of a notice of intention to cancel a visa. Members of the Forum are considering developing a communications strategy to inform staff and inmates at correctional centres of these legal services.

· Volume of calls from inmates in correctional centres - Legal services report receiving a high volume of calls relating to welfare or non-legal issues. Members of the Forum agreed to discuss this issue in further detail at the next meeting.

Other issues discussed included programs for perpetrators of domestic violence and mapping of legal outreach services to correctional centres across NSW.  The Forum also received reports from other groups that address issues relating to prisoners (i.e. the NLAF Fines and Traffic Working Group, the Women's Advisory Council and CSNSW Legal Practitioners Group).
The Prisoners Legal Information Team (PLIT)
The PLIT is scheduled to meet on 21 November 2012 to review the content to be updated and removed from the Prisoners Legal Information Portal.  
The next meeting of the Prisoners Forum is scheduled for 14 February 2013.  
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